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INFORMATION ON THE PEACHEY REPORT AND 
THE 2016-17 KPMG HEALTHCARE SUSTAINABILITY AND INNOVATION REVIEW
The Peachey Report reviewed the essential role of clinical governance – vision, strategy, leadership, ethics, quality assurance and transparency – in the context of clinical and preventive services planning.  A wide variety of Manitoba stakeholders were consulted on the concept and applicability, with support expressed consistently and strongly. 
The absence of strong clinical governance was identified in the Peachey Report as an impediment to the successful implementation and maintenance of the clinical and preventive services plan. 
The report recommends the following if government moves toward a provincial health entity or authority:
· that clinical and preventive services be recognized as the core businesses of the health-care system and provincial planning and standards leadership be recognized as essential;
· clinical governance and clinical leadership could form a core component of a new provincial health entity; and
· many other essential support services and functions within the health-care system would benefit from an integrated understanding of the provincial clinical and preventive plan.   
KPMG identified the requirement for fundamental strategic system realignment as an enabler to long-term sustainability and made the following recommendations on the structure of a provincial health organization:
· the provincial health organization should be responsible for provincial clinical and preventive services planning, development of cost-effective provincial models of care by specialty, establishing provincial standards of care, supporting recruitment and retention of health professionals throughout the province, advising government on what services should be procured from regional health authorities (RHAs), and providing governance to a provincial medical staff;
· RHAs should focus on being excellent service delivery organizations based on an aligned provincial clinical and preventive services plan and should divest themselves of functions that are most effectively and efficiently served in a provincial organization; and 
· MHSAL should establish a Transformation Management Office, focus on policy and planning, funding and oversight of the provincial system, and should divest itself from the delivery of services.
…2/

- 2 -
KPMG further proposes a preferred provincial structure that has the following outcomes:
· clarification of roles and accountabilities;
· improved service management capability for provincewide programs;
· cost improvements and efficiencies in implemented shared services; and
· operating cost improvements from consolidation of management and administrative functions.
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